
Principal’s Message 
Dear Parents/Caregivers,  

We are into the final few weeks of Term 4, and it is a busy 
time with so many events planned over the next two weeks. 
Please continue to take the time to check, the ‘Diary 
Section’ of the newsletter, to ensure that you don’t miss out 
on any important events. 
 
Volunteer’s Morning Tea 
The school will be hosting the annual ‘Thank you Morning 
Tea’, this Wednesday 5th December, to acknowledge the 
support our school has received from our many parents and 
community members. The morning tea will be held in our 
hall at 11.00am, and include a performance from our 
students. 
 
Yr 6 Graduation Dinner 
This is always a wonderful evening where staff, parents and 
students come together, to formally acknowledge the efforts 
of our Yr 6 students and wish them all the best as they 
begin the next exciting chapter in their education. 

The Graduation Dinner will be held next Tuesday 11th 
December at the RSL Club, commencing at 7.00pm. Doors 

will open at 6:45pm. This is an alcohol free event. 

A big thank you to Miss Kerry for her organisation of this 
important formal occasion. 
 
Parliament 2019 
Congratulations to the following students who were 
successful in the recent elections and gained a ministerial 
position, for 2019. 

Eliza Atley, Lily Cameron, Sophie Hillier, Tanaka 
Maunganidze, Dakota McKenzie, Emma Parks, Sam 
Pereira, Winnie Thomson, Chelsea Weir and Matilda 
Whittakers. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
The Prime Minister and Deputy Minister will be announced 
at Presentation Day, Friday the 14th December.  
I am sure that the elected students will be excellent role 
models for our school.  

All Yr 5 students who nominated for the 2019 Parliament, 
will be offered invitations to attend the GRIP Leadership 
Day in Shepparton, next year. 
 

Sporting House Leaders 
Congratulations to the following students who have been 
selected as a leader of their respective sporting house for 
2019. 

Boonoke 
Captains Jack Hussey Kate Jenkins 
Vice Captains Dylan Beddoe Jasmine Currie 
Cornalla 
Captains Evie Fox Dakota Hayes 
Vice Captains Jack Van Lieshout    Hayley Whittakers 
Mundiwa 
Captains Rylan Wade Ava Wallace 
Vice Captains Austin Armytage     Saskia Malin 
Warbreccan 
Captains Andrew Croker       Holly Hansen 
Vice Captains Henry Van As Phoebe Selleck  

Year 1 Expositions 
After many weeks of practice, writing and preparing 
expositions, the finalists from 1/2 Bahamas and K/1 Gold 
will deliver their persuasive speeches this Friday morning, 
in the hall, at our special Year 1 Public Speaking forum. 
The speeches will commence at 9.30am, and all parents 
and community are welcome to attend. 

Thank you to Miss Parsons and Mrs Selleck for running this 
important program. 
 
Movie Night 
Year 6 have organised a second movie night, as a great 
way for our students to come together to celebrate the year. 
The movie night is on tonight the 4th December, from 

5.30 - 7.15pm. 

The movie showing is: Arthur Christmas. 
Entry is $10 and includes a sausage in bread, drink and  
icy-pole. Students will need to bring a bean bag or a 
cushion to sit on.  

We hope to see you there! 
 
School Presentation Day 
The annual School Presentation day will be held next 
Friday 14th December. All parents and extended family 
members are most welcome to attend the special 
ceremony. Invitations will be sent home this week.  
 
Enjoy your week. 

Liz Dudley 
Relieving Principal 
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Friday Formal Assemblies 
Our last formal Friday assemblies will be held this Friday 
7th December. Normal timeslots will apply. 
K - 2 11:30am 
Yr 3 - 6   12:20pm 
 
Class Placement 2019 
In Week 9 staff finalise class lists for next year. Student 
academic achievement, peer relationships, class sizes, 
teacher knowledge and understanding of their students will 
be used to place children appropriately. If however, you 
have a concern or request, I ask that you put it in writing 
and forward it to me. I must stress that the final placement 
will be made by the classroom teachers and executive 
team. Also importantly, if your child/children will not be 
attending be at South in 2019, could you please notify the 
front office. 
 
P&C Fundraiser – Monster Raffle 
Our School P&C have been busy organising another 
Monster Christmas Hamper Raffle as an exciting fundraiser 
to complete our school year. 
Please support this initiative, by sending in items for each 
class basket and/or purchasing tickets to go into the draw. 

The raffle will be drawn on Monday 17th December. 
 
Platinum Morning Tea 
Students earning Semester 2 platinum awards will receive 
their certificates on Wednesday 12th December. All 
parents and extended family members are welcome to 
attend. We ask that the families attending, bring a plate to 
share for morning tea. 

Invitations will be sent home this week.  
 
Australian Gymnastic Championships 
Congratulations to Nicholas Caruso who 
has qualified to compete at the 2019 
Australian Gymnastic Championships. Nick 
will be representing Victoria in the Under 
14 Tumbling. 

Awesome Effort Nick! 

Battle of the Bands 
Congratulations to our School Band, South Stars, who won 
the Battle of the Bands Competition on Saturday night at the 
St Michael’s twilight school fete. 

Jyah Hebbard, Sarah Duffey, Kaili Anderson, Tom Wallace 
and Alinta Beddoe performed two songs, Am I not Pretty 
Enough and Fight Song, which thoroughly impressed the 
judges. Great job everyone and a big thank you to Mr Brett 
Allitt for all the work he has done in supporting our students.  
 
Fishing For Friends 
Last Tuesday, the Fishing For Friends 
group visited Twin Rivers, for their final 
fishing outing for this year. There was 
great excitement when Ben Hayes, caught 
a Silver Perch. Well done, Ben. 

After fishing, the group visited McDonalds 
for a final get together and treat. 

A big thanks to Purtills for the donation of a 12 seater van 
during this year, to transport students to various fishing 
sites. It has been much appreciated. 

Also, a big thanks to Leah Walker, Margaret Rankin, Kellie 
Corscadden, Kara Weir and Mr Fajks for their valuable 
support during the program. 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
We are looking to continue the Fishing for Friends program 
next year. 
 
Philip Hodgkinson 
School Chaplain 
 

Canteen Roster  

Wed 5th 
9.00am - 11.30am  Enid Seely 

11.30am - 1.30pm  Tracey Whittakers 

Thu 6th 
9.00am - 11.30am  Andy Ingram 

11.30am - 1.30pm  Chelsea Jeffrey 

Fri 7th 
9.00am - 1.30pm  Linda Norrish, Marie Wall, 

Carol Borella 

Mon 10th CANTEEN CLOSED 

Tue 11th 9.00am  - 1.30pm  Linda Norrish 

Wed 12th 
9.00am - 11.30am  Gill Fraser 

11.30am - 1.30pm  Sam O’Connor 

Thu 13th 
9.00am - 11.30am  Andy Ingram 

11.30am - 1.30pm   Jody Mikolajski 

Fri 14th 
9.00am - 1.30pm  Linda Norrish, Marie Wall, 

Carol Borella 

South School Movie Night 

Tonight 
Tuesday 4th December 

5.30pm - 7.15pm 

School Hall 
Cost $10 (includes sausage sizzle, can of soft drink) 

Popcorn will be available on the night $1 per bag. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Please pick up and drop off students directly to the hall. 
 



Dates for your Diary - Term 4 

26th Nov-7th Dec 
Intensive Swimming Program - Yr 2  
and non swimmers 

4th Dec Movie Night in School Hall 

5th Dec Volunteer’s Morning Tea - 11am 

11th Dec Year 6 Graduation Dinner 

12th Dec Platinum Morning Tea 

14th Dec Presentation Day 

19th Dec 
Pool Party 
Last Day of Term 4 

 ASSEMBLY AWARDS 

 Principal’s  
Awards 

Honour  
Cards 

K Dolphins Vivienne Thomson Angus Munro 
Charlotte Haig 

K/1 Gold Hugo Malin Marlie Mison 
Monique Keel 

1/2 Bahamas Sam Conallin Ruby McDonnell 
Jack Wade 

2 Hockeyroos Lily O’Donnell Lachie Campbell 
Corben Hayes 

2/3 Great Britain Lucas Wallace Lucas Wallace 
Addison Hussey 
Amity Clarke 
Jai Park 

3/4 Diamonds Ryder Perrin Sophie Redden 
Eliza Hay 
Beau Doyle 

4 Boomers Brody Wills Maddison Nicholls 
Ben Hayes 
Max Telford 
Jack Godfrey 

4/5 Stingers Evie Fox Evie Fox 
Lee Trencher 
Oliver Truedsson 

5 Kookaburras Jack Hussey JayJay Savellis 
Jack Van Lieshout 
Phoebe Selleck 
Jack Hussey 

5/6 Matilda Ben Munro Catilyn Saunders 
Zion Siew 
Josh Bath 
Treh Salan 

6 Cyclones Tyson Willis Phoebe Jefferies 
Emily Marshall 
Grayce Pratt 
Paige Wall 
Olivia McCallum 
Abbie Blake 
Lachie Bulmer 
Ben Baker 

P&C Monster Christmas Raffle 
Deniliquin South P&C will be holding a Monster 
Christmas Raffle again this year and we are hoping that 
families will support the P&C by bringing in something 
for our class hampers. 

Some ideas include: Christmas puddings, shortbread, 
tinsel, bon-bons, coloured popcorn, chocolates, tinned 
food, biscuits, chips, nuts, soft drink, jams, condiments, 
wrapping paper, cards etc. Anything that is non 
perishable would be great! 

There will be a basket in each classroom to fill, so 
please send in donations over coming weeks. 
Raffle tickets will be $1 each and a raffle book will be 
sent home to each family to sell. 

The Raffle will be drawn on Monday  
17/12/18. 

Thank you for supporting Deni South  

School P&C. 

 

 

Canteen News 
Platinum Morning Tea 

If your child is receiving a Platinum Award next Wednesday 

12th December, it would be appreciated if you could please 

bring a slice, cake or sandwiches to share. 



 


